

Consolidating the Head Start Regional Offices

Dear Head Start Grant Recipient,

Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Secretary Robert F. Kennedy recently announced a major restructuring in accordance with President Trump's Executive Order "Implementing the President's 'Department of Government Efficiency' Workforce Optimization Initiative." This restructuring will serve multiple goals without impacting critical services, ultimately saving taxpayers \$1.8 billion per year.

As part of this restructuring, HHS is consolidating its 10 regional offices into 5, closing offices in Boston, New York, Chicago, Seattle, and San Francisco, effective April 1, 2025. We recognize the importance of ensuring continuity for Head Start grant recipients in the affected regions. To support you during this transition, please continue to use the Correspondence feature within the Head Start Enterprise System (HSES) as your primary means of communication for specific grant activities. OHS staff are monitoring these communications to address any immediate assistance needs. For general questions, you may contact us at <a href="https://doi.org/10.1007/nn.com/nn.

The Office of Head Start (OHS) staff remain fully committed to supporting Head Start grant recipients and the important work you do to serve children and families across the nation. This restructuring will not impact the critical services you rely on, and we are here to ensure a seamless experience as we move forward together.

Thank you for your continued partnership.

/ Laurie Todd-Smith, Ph.D./

Laurie Todd-Smith, Ph.D.

Deputy Assistant Secretary for Early Childhood Development

Department of Health and Human Services

Administration for Children and Families

Office of Early Childhood Development